
Recommencement of Pharmacy Retroactive Claim Adjustments Remains Paused 

The Department of Health Care Services (DHCS) will not resume retroactive pharmacy claim 

adjustments beginning with the February 11, 2021, checkwrite date. Recommencement of retroactive 

pharmacy claim adjustments due to a change in the reimbursement methodology for covered 

outpatient drugs will continue to be paused until further notice. This pause will apply to all pharmacy 

claims billed through the Medi-Cal fee-for-service fiscal intermediary and includes those claims that 

were also subject to an alternative payment plan. 

 


